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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
September 28, 2009
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, Assistant Vice President for Technology

Minutes from the September 28, 2009 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members –  Mike Asoodeh, Dr. Yates, Donna Methvien, Gregory Gaiennie, Molly Fenton, Cecilia Shows, Marcus McMillian, Clarissa Sampey and Shannon Sciortino.  Theron Batie sent Kyle Wolf as his proxy.
The meeting began at 3:00 p.m.
· The June 29, 2009 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Dr. Yates to approve the minutes. Molly Fenton seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· Reports on Action Items:
· Security System Pilot Program - Dr. Asoodeh has not yet heard from Mr. Smith.
· Energy Plan – Shannon did send the energy plan to the committee.

· E-Mail List - Shannon added Gregory Gaiennie back to the email list. 
· Surplus Computers – Donna Methvien transferred the computers that were awarded to various departments.  She also surplused the obsolete computers and peripherals that were approved for surplus.
· Fall Schedule– Shannon passed out a schedule of important dates for Fall 2009.  Action Item:  Molly Fenton will email Shannon Sciortino with the names of the students assigned to the large/matching, small, and surplus sub-committees.
· Surplus Computers– Four proposals were submitted. The first proposal was from University Housing for six computers, the second was from Biology for one computer, the third was from Biological Sciences for one computer, and the fourth was from Basic Computing for one TOA Amplifier and one Elmo Document Camera.  A motion to accept the proposals was made by Dr. Yates.  Gregory Gaiennie seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will notify the departments and distribute the surplus computers/amplifier/camera.
Donna Methvien reported that she needed to amend the record of the surplused items from the previous meeting.  There were 18 NEC 17” monitors surplused instead of 21.

· Large Projects – With our current system of accepting Large and Matching Project Proposals, departments are eligible to apply for both Large and Matching projects during the same year.  Because external agencies do not inform applicants whether their matching grant was accepted until after the deadline to apply for the Large Project has passed, some departments will apply for both a Large and Matching grant for the same project, or parts of the same project.  If the Large projects were accepted the year after Matching projects, departments would have an opportunity to see if their project was accepted for a grant from an external agency prior to applying for a Large Project grant.  Molly Fenton made a motion to cancel Large Project Proposals for the 2009-2010 fiscal year.  Cecelia Shows seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will update the Student Technology Fee website to reflect the fact that no Large Project Proposals will be accepted this year.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will inform the Dean’s Council and President’s Staff of this change.
· Network Upgrade – Dr. Asoodeh informed the committee of the three phases planned for upgrading the network to improve speed and reliability.  The first phase has already been completed.  The second phase involves replacing multi-mode fiber with single mode fiber.  The approximate cost of this project is $200,000.  The third phase involves the implementation of a fiber ring around campus.  Molly Fenton made a motion to dedicate $200,000 from the Large Project budget to Phase II of the Network Upgrade to allow multi-mode fiber to be replaced with single mode fiber.  Dr. Yates seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· A motion to adjourn was made by Dr. Yates.  Molly Fenton seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 p.m. 

· Next Meeting –The next meeting will be held on Monday, October 26, 2009 at 2:30 in the Career Services Conference Room

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Molly Fenton

___________________________________________________________


Approved by Assistant Vice President for Technology, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
Office of Technology ( SLU 10569 ( Hammond, LA ( 70402 ( 985-549-2314 ( Fax 985-549-3922 ( technology@selu.edu
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